Newsletter May 2007.

Principal’s  Address.

As the Leaving & Junior Certificate State Examinations begin, with orals and practicals in various subjects,  I would like to take this opportunity to wish all students every success and I would advise them to keep up the hard work.  I wish to thank 

the parents of the students for their support this past year. Many thanks to all of the teachers for their dedication and hard work both in the classroom and in the many extra curricular activities promoted.  May the future bring every success and happiness to the Leaving Cert. class of 2007. 

David Neville ( Principal ).

SCHOOL TOUR TO SCOTLAND – March 2007.

Forty eight  second and third year students and six teachers flew to Edinburgh on Friday evening, 2nd March. We travelled to Stirling by coach for our two night stay in the youth hostel. After the full Scottish’ on Saturday morning the students had a couple of free hours to shop in the town centre. The Celtic Supporters Shop proved very popular. At lunchtime we travelled to Celtic Park in Glasgow for the Celtic v Dunfermline match. On arrival at the stadium the students visited the supporters shop for yet more purchases of green and white stuff. The game itself proved to be the highlight of the weekend with Celtic winning comfortably.

After the match it was onto the coach to travel to Edinburgh for bowling and burgers. The two teachers from Sligo surpassed themselves and have clearly played this game previously. Bowling completed, it was time to return to Stirling to catch Match of the Day and a couple of games of pool in the hostel.  On Sunday morning after the ‘fry up’ we departed back to Coatsbridge in the suburbs of Glasgow where the students could swim in the indoor aqua park and/or ice skate. After lunch, a clean 48 students boarded the coach to travel to Ratho, near Edinburgh, to the largest indoor abseiling and climbing centre in the world, (cost 10 million sterling and run by the local council.  Fingal take note!). It was seriously impressive and the students would like to have spent a longer time there. One of the teachers from Sligo proved a dab hand at the climbing as well (for the record Mr. Byrne is not from Sligo).  Sunday night and a very tired but happy group of students boarded the Ryanair flight home to Dublin. The co-pilot seemed a bit confused, advising us that we had just departed Dublin. The landing at Dublin was very exciting with the co-pilot wrestling with strong crosswinds and looking for Edinburgh.

This was our sixth consecutive trip to Scotland and we’re already looking forward to next year.

D. Madden. 

Hill Running.

Many thanks to Ms. Cinnsealach who took students on a hill run prior to the Easter holidays.  It was an enjoyable experience for the boys.

Fundraising at Coláiste Choilm.
Many thanks to all who took part in the recent Trócaire Lenten Campaign.  A sum of  €1200  was raised.  Fund raising is ongoing for another trip to India.  Students bag pack at weekends in the local supermarkets.  On 6th February the TY class 

sold muffins at €2 each for Temple Street Childrens Hospital.  On 14th March the school held a non-uniform day in aid of Cancer Research.  Students contributed €2 each.

Pancake Tuesday.

Coláiste Choilm in association with the Students Council ran their annual pancake sale on Tuesday 6th March.  The members of the council sold hundreds of pancakes and drinks which raised €500 for St. Francis Hospice.  This hospice located in North Dublin provides a service of respite and palliative care to people in advanced stages of cancer and motor neurone disease as well as supporting their families and friends. Many thanks to the Students Council for all their hard work in making it such a successful venture.

Darren O’ Reilly 5S.

Transition Year Fundraising.

This year’s TY students have shown themselves to be as generous as previous years when it comes to fundraising.  This year we have raised over €12,000 for a variety of home – based charities.  We support the following charities:

Temple Street Children’s Hospital;  Central Remedial Clinic;  Irish Autism Association;  Irish Wheelchair Association;  

Irish Guide Dogs for the Blind.

Perhaps this is a good time to acknowledge the effort made by students and teachers to give of their time to worthwhile causes.  Our school has a fine tradition in responding to those in need.  We should be very proud of our boys.

Joan Parsons.

Seachtain na Gaeilge i gColáiste Choilm.

Caithfidh a adhmháil go raibh Seachtain na Gaeilge thar a bheith gnóthach sa scoil.  Bhí réimse leathan imeachtaí ar siúl thar coicíse idir 3 – 17 Márta agus bhain na scoláirí sult as an fhéile.  Imeasc na n-imeachtaí bhí Tráth na gCeist, Comórtas Phostaeir, Paidir an lae as Gaeilge , Ceol & Amhrán Ghaelach.  Cuireadh clabhsúr l’imeachtaí Sheachtain na Gaeilge le bronnadh na nduaiseanna.  

Comhghairdeas leis na buaiteoirí go léir agus mile buíochas do na daltaí agus na múinteoirí a ghlac páirt.  

P. Ní Thighearnaigh.

“YOU’RE A STAR”.

Congratulations to Mark Prendergast 6T, Steve Garrigan 6L,  Conor Linnane, (past pupil Coláiste Choilm), Vinnie Maye, Portmarnock Community School, all members of 21 Demands who finished runners up in the hit RTE music show “You’re a Star”.  This four piece Northside rock band took the show by storm, winning over many music critics and gaining hordes of fans countrywide.  The lads were amazed and delighted at first to have got an audition for the show but to then go from there right down to the final two was unbelievable for them. The band are rumoured to be on many recording companies’ wish lists.  Coming second means that they are not tied to Universal and can take a look at all options available to them.  Their song “Give me a Minute” reached No 1 in the Irish charts.  It was also No. 1 in the download charts for 2 weeks.  On the live gig front, on 31st March’07, the band performed at the charity gig for Barnardos held at the Olympia Theatre alongside acts like The Blizzard, Thrills & Director.  21 Demands are hopeful that they will be pencilled in for a slot at this year’s Oxygen festival which would enable them to play in front of a huge crowd.  Attending the Meteor Awards at the Point in February was definitely the highlight of the competition for the band.  They got to go on the red carpet and mingle with the big names in showbiz.  Each night of the competition the band’s wardrobe, hair and make-up was taken care of by stylists.  They certainly did a good job on our lads and didn’t they look the part!  For now it’s back to the grind for Vinnie, Steven & Mark as they are going to sit the Leaving Certificate in a matter of weeks.  Meanwhile they can look forward to royalties arising out of their position in the charts.  We wish them every success in the Leaving and in the music industry. You did us proud lads – go n-éirí an t – ádh libh!

Ms.P.Tierney.

Good Sense

Caroline Madden in her article “Investing resources in entrepreneurs of the future” in The Irish Times on 23rd March commented on the decision of “21 Demands’  to create a limited company for their band. The inspiration to do this originated  from a mini-business the band members set up during Transition Year in Coláiste Choilm selling guitar lessons.  With their recent success the lads recognised the need to protect the rights to their own compositions.  The Fingal County Enterprise Competition is giving more students each year the opportunity to get practical experience in researching and running their own business.  (Article from The Irish Times.)
Young Entrepreneurs.

Last week a team of first years hailing from Coláiste Choilm won the junior category in the north Dublin finals with their innovative “Liquid Air” product.  Inspired by the recent restrictions on bringing toiletries through airport security, the students designed a travel bag filled with miniature versions of health and beauty products”.

The first school final was held for first year students on Wednesday 28th February in the gymnasium. The behaviour of students, the quality of their work and their confidence in their projects made the day a huge success. The Judges were:

 Ms Vivienne Hall (1L) Mr Keith Brock (1T), Mr Ciaran Payne (1K) and Mr Gavin Hughes, (Class of ’06 now taking a year out from Business Studies and Economics in Trinity College Dublin) who judged for 1S. 

The results were as follows:

Class 1T: 1st place Liquid Air, Andrew Walsh, Robert Cannon, Karl Duff, Graham Ford and Ben Thompson, 2nd place: Rafflemania, Stephen Daly, Daniel Crowley, Andrew Cooley, Michael O’Brien and Ross Lalor, 3rd place: Le Port Cles, David Kane, Peter Foley, Robert O’Connor, Patrick Devoy and Barry Collins 

Class 1K: 1st place: Sugar Shock, Eoin Convery, David Flynn, Robert McHugh, Andrew McGonagale and Alan Monks.  2nd place: Swift FC, Gareth McGrath, Pierce McKittrick, Brefini Mooney, Rick Byrne and Mick Sheridan. 3rd place: You Get It Back: Oran O’Rourke, Shane O’Shea, Cian Gaffney, Adam Doyle and Barry Mooney

Class 1S: 1st place: A Smoothie 4 u, Darragh Parker, Stefano Fantino, Gary Murphy, Karl Thornton, Chris McGuinness. 2nd place: Sweet Army, Jack Tobin, Andrew McKeown, Daaniel McGowan, Glenn Burke, Robert Wade. 3rd place: Crazy Golfers, Cormac Sweeney, David Lyons, Dean Marshell, Adam Brophy, Sean Maguire. 

Class 1L: 1st place: Coca Cola Matthew Galvin, Kevin Gilhooly, Gavin Meehan, Donal Curran 2nd place: Two Scones and a Brownie  Cillian Fagan, Ethan Gibbons, Adam Lennon. 3rd place: Conor and Jamies Calendars: Conor Drinane and Jamie Fagan

The overall winner of the Brother O’Connor Award for Young Enterprise was Liquid Air from 1T.

The second school final was held for second year students on Wednesday 7th March in the gymnasium. With one group of students from 3S taking part the atmosphere was very competitive as all these students entered for their second year in the event. The standard of display and innovation was very high. The Judges were: Mr Noel Murray Hession (B.O.M. Coláiste Choilm), Mr John Hearne (AIB), Ms Sarah Bohan (Fingal Enterprise Board) and Mr Ciaran Murphy.
The results were as follows:

Class 2T:1st place: Busyness, David Hennessy,  John Dowdall, Robert Gaul, Craig Cahill, Paul Casey. 2nd place: PAWS Rory Moore, David O’Hara Cian O’Shea and Dylan Brennan. 3rd place: Football Factory, David Joyce, David Healy, Chris Speick

Class 2K: 1st place: Muffin Man, Robert Barnes 2nd place: Air Hockey, Andrew Wyer, Andrew Curran, Shane Gunning, Thomas Dalton, Gary Thompson. 3rd place: Aaron Martin, Kevin Whelan, Jack Hargan

Class 2S: 1st place: Smoothalicious Smoothies, Declan Brambrick, David Kennedy, Sam Maloney, Andrew Smith, Sam Kenny. 2nd place, Snack Packs, Cian Whelahan, Sean Murphy-Hanna, David O’Neill, Daniel Martin and Des Brennan 3rd place: Luke O’Reilly, Leigh Higgins, Dylan Buchanan, Padraig Rayfus, Cian Morris

Class 2L:1st place: CCSC: Ian Leonard, Robert Fay, Robert Murphy, David Donnery, Andrew Hannigan, 2nd place: The Gamblers, Adis Banda, Jack Somerville, David Butler 3rd place: Brianfreezers Niall Lynch, Conor Savage, Cillian Kelly-Ffrench.  The overall winner of the Pat Coyle Award for Young Enterprise in the Intermediate Category was Arcanuim 

from 3S.

All winners were presented with a medal (gold, silver, bronze) containing an original design by CJ Macken (2L). 

The Regional Awards

On Wednesday, 14th March those who won first place in their classes, joined schools from all over Fingal in the Carnegie Court Hotel Swords for the Fingal Regional Final. Coláiste Choilm did very well on the day, with Liquid Air taking first place in the Junior Category earning a place in the National Finals, and Crime Scene Coláiste Choilm who took second place in the Intermediate Category. This was a wonderful result and well done to all concerned. 

…And so ends the Enterprise Awards for another year, we wish the best of luck to Liquid Air in Tullamore on 

13th May as they compete in the National Final. 

Ms Shiels, Mr Foster, Mr Gallagher

Bank of Ireland Student Awards 2007 .

This year, Coláiste Choilm CBS entered students in the Bank of Ireland Student Awards under various categories. Those who received teacher nominations were:

Andrew Smith, (2S) and Ian Leonard (2L) for entrepreneurial spirit Thomas Brooks (1K) for Art; Gary Weafer and Gavin McDonnell (5th year) for academic achievement

We were all very excited when Andrew Smith from 2S became joint winner of the Regional Award and together with his family, Mr Neville and I attended a ceremony in the House of Lords in College Green. Andrew won a MP3 player.

However, nothing could have prepared us for the news which came our way one month later when Mr Neville received confirmation that Andrew had won the National Bank of Ireland Award for Entrepreneurial Spirit. Andrew wins €1,500 and will receive his prize at a ceremony in Naas in May. Coláiste Choilm CBS receives €3,000 in prize money. 

Well Done Andrew…your hard work been rewarded with great success and has delivered prestige on both us and your family.

Mr Foster

IT Academy.

Coláiste Choilm CBS will be registering as an IT Academy with Microsoft in May  2007.  First year students starting next September will be registered for the Microsoft IC3  course.  As an IT Academy,  our school will have access to the latest Microsoft software.  The IC3 course consists of three modules; Computing Fundamentals, Key Applications and Living Online.  At the end of each module students will take an on-line exam.  On successful completion of the three exams students will obtain their FETAC accredited certificate.  Additional information may be viewed at www.prodigy.ie  We are extremely grateful to the Parents Council for funding the initial registration costs, in-service training and the purchase of the necessary textbooks for the computer room.

D.Madden & P. Lawlor.

Irish Junior Mathematics Competition 2007 .

Congratulations to Gerard Reid , 1S who has been selected to participate in the National Final of the Irish Junior Mathematics Competition 2007 in St Andrews College Blackrock on 18th May. This is our second year in the competition and the second we have participated in the National Final. 

Irish Mathematical Olympaid 2007 .

This year two of our fifth year students, Gary Weafer and Gavin McDonnell have been giving up their Saturday mornings to trek to UCD and participate in the Irish Mathematical Olympaid. Well done to both for a hard years work and another great turnout by Coláiste Choilm CBS at the Maths Olympics!













Mr. Foster

Debating.

Another year and another debating session comes to a close. Well done to this years team of Gerard Downey, Mark King, Ronan Doyle, Ian Leonard, Andrew Smith, Harry Walker, Glenn Day and Brefini O’Rourke. 

We look forward to building another successful and hard working team next year.

Mr E.P. Ó’Rúis and Mr Foster .

School Credit Union.

What a year it has been for the Coláiste Choilm CBS Credit Union… the first year run by a student committee has seen a new high proving that the spirit of thrift is still around in these times of boom!  This year’s committee has done a fabulous job.  They are organising a table quiz and their annual report will be published shortly. As always we send a note of thanks to Ms Helen Daffy, Development Officer from Swords and District Credit Union who has worked so hard all year.

The outgoing committee are Daniel Jack (Chairperson) Darren O’Reilly (Secretary) and Luke Murphy (Public Relations Officer). Applications for the new committee will be taken in early September. All Senior students (including the present committee) are invited to apply.







Mr Kelleher and Mr Foster .
Computer Poster Competition.

A competition is being held to design a poster using computer software on the theme “Safe use of internet, email and mobile phones”.  A local company, Palm Ltd. Swords has provided a super prize of a Treo 750 Smartphone ( valued around €750 ) for the overall winner.  Entries printed on A4 size paper are welcome from first and second year students.  The closing date is Friday 11th May.  Information is available from Ms. Monks, Mr. Lawlor & Mr. Madden.
Ms. Monks.

Rainbows.

The Rainbows programme is drawing to a close for another year and there will be a “Celebrate Me Day” on 11th May for all those who participated.  Many thanks to Ms. Julie Hearne and Ms. Brady who helped facilitate the programme and also to all students who participated.

Ms.Kelly.

Parent Teacher Meetings.

I wish to express my gratitude to the 20  students ( 4 from each year ) who remained in school ( often to a very late hour ) to assist me with the registration and the serving of tea at the meetings throughout the year.  Your assistance was greatly appreciated.

P. Tierney.

The Italian Job!

Six teachers and forty four students departed Dublin Airport on 31st March on an Italian trip.  We touched down at Rome Ciampino Airport.  A coach took us to Hotel Villa Igea in Sorrento, where we stayed for three nights. 

On the first day,we were driven by coach to the coast of Amalfi and Positano, two towns situated to the south of Sorrento.  Amalfi is the burial place of St. Andrew.  Some of the lads took a boat trip around this beautiful coastline.

On the second day, the group sailed to the island of Capri.  This is a lovely Mediterranean island to relax in.  Great excitement was raised when we saw a chair lift which took us up the mountain.

On the third day, we departed our hotel and travelled to Pompeii, an old city destroyed by a volcano.  We walked to the top of Mount Vesuvius.  Then we journeyed to Hotel Villa Lina in the town of Fiuggi where we stayed for a further two nights.  It was just an hour’s journey to Rome.  

On the fourth day we visited Rome and the Vatican.  We felt very proud to have a blessing from Pope Benedict.  We then had a guided tour of Rome, we saw St. Peter’s Basilica. The Colosseum and the Pantheon.

On the fifth day teachers and students returned home to Dublin.  It was rated as one of the best trips ever!

Everyone had a wonderful holiday and we would like to thank Ms. Parsons for organising it .

David Flynn, 1K.

Sports News.

Thompson Soars High in Lincolnshire.

Gary Thompson, 2K has added another two podium finishes in the latest round of the UK Super One JICA Kart series to become Ireland’s most successful driver ever at this level.  By finishing second in both rounds of the series at PF International  on 23rd April, the Donabate teenager became the first Motorsport Ireland licence holder to step onto three consecutive Super One podii.  Gary and crew now head to Jesolo for the next round of the Italian Masters, the top European series in which Gary has been a consistent top ten runner in recent events.He is going really well at the moment and is looking forward very much to the next Super One event at Larkhall.

Well done, Gary!  We wish you every success in your upcoming Motorsport events.

P. Tierney.

Table Tennis.

Congratulations to Sam Logue,1S  on being selected on the U-14 Irish Table Tennis team in the 6  Nations Championship.  At National level Sam has competed  in the U14 Top 8 Tournament at Lucan where he emerged as winner.  He came third in the Irish National Championships at ALSAA.  In Coventry, in the 6 Nations Championships he was second in the U14 boys team event and second in the U-14 boys plate competition.  Sam has many trophies and medals in table tennis to his credit.  

Well done, Sam!  Keep up the good work and continued success to you!

Sports Day.

The annual school sports day was held on 4th May.  This year we were blessed with fine weather. Congratulations to all medal and plaque winners. At the end of the day anyone who competed was a winner.  Well done to the organizing committee and to all who participated and made it such a successful day !
Dates To Remember.

Tuesday 15th May:  Presentation Night.

Tuesday 22nd May:  Sixth Year Graduation Mass.

Thursday 24th May Transition year Graduation.

Friday 1st June:  Last school day of term.

Talented Youth.

Thomas Condon 1K has been a member of C.T.Y.I. (Centre for Talented Youth Ireland) for almost five years now.   Thomas completed the P.S.A.T. (a preliminary scholastic aptitude test) He did exceptionally well and has been offered a place on the senior programme.  This summer, Thomas is off to D.C.U. for the duration of three weeks to study Journalism.  Well done.Thomas!

P.Tierney.

Transition Year News.

A group of 5th Year students joined with students from TY to attend Driving Lessons at the Rosemary Smith Driving Academy in Goffs, Co. Kildare. The one day programme provided the students with learner theory and practical experience, as well as looking at some issues involving young people and driving.

On Friday 9th March, TY students attended the Leaders on our Level Conference in Croke Park. This event was attended by students from all over the country who gathered to learn from the life experience of people such as Mary Davis, CEO Special Olympics, Hector Ó Heochagáin, TV Presenter, Mark Pollock, Polar Explorer and Paul Mason, Microsoft. It was a very enjoyable day.

The students completed a second week of Community Action placement in various charitable organisations in the locality. Much has been gained from helping out people in different circumstances to ourselves. A huge thank you to all those people who made this possible.  T.Y. students spent two weeks on various work placements as part of the Work Experience. Our thanks to all the employers who took us on.

Bring on the scones!!! TY have started a Home Economics Module in Loreto College which will continue until the end of the year. In return, the Loreto girls are learning Woodwork in Colaiste Choilm with Mr. White.  

As part of the TY GAA Coaching Course, students spent week-long placements with coach Emer Bambrick in various national schools around the area. Our thanks to Emer for providing this opportunity.  As part of the school’s participation in the Department of Education Film in Schools Initiative, TY attended a screening of the film, A Scanner Darkly in Irish Film Institute. Storytellers Theatre Company performed a specially adapted piece of interactive theatre for students of TY and 6th Year recently. The extracts from Macbeth which has just finished its tour nationwide, proved a great hit with the students.

Prospective new TY student, Philip Sattell, has done very well to reach the final round of the interviews for the RTÉ programme, “No Experience Required.”.   Philip’s ideal job is that of solicitor and we wish him well in the final stages.

TY students have just finished their link project Schools Across Borders, with facilitators, Mr. Gary White and Mr. Darren Irvine. The project focuses on relationships between Israeli and Palestinian students, as well as students from Belfast and Dublin.

E. P Ó Rúis ( TY Co-ordinator ).

“ Battle of the Bands”

During the first week of school in September, I could not believe the number of students who asked when this years Battle of the Bands would be taking place. This proves that it has already established a reputation for itself, and with thirteen bands auditioning, I knew this years’ event would be a success. The auditions took place on Friday 23rd March. Nightlife, Blue Syndrome and The Wake did not have to audition due to their success in previous years, but they set the standard. Bren Linnane and Simon North set the scene by arranging the room, the sound and supplying a lot of the equipment. Mr McSweeney, Mr Hobbs and myself listened to many hopefuls who performed a maximum of two songs on the day. We had to choose three more bands to complete the set of six. We could not agree initially but finally decided on Ár Lá, Offset and DV/DA.  True Venture were extremely promising and we hope they audition next year.

And so it came to Wednesday, 25th April. Each band was given the remit: three songs, one to be an original.  Bands would be judged on this original song as well as technical ability, group work, rapport with the audience etc. Robert Maguire, (5th yr), Robert Delaney (6th yr) and Jamie Carpenter(5th yr) matched the professionals in setting up and engineering the lights for the event. Stage and sound arrived early for a change and the event was being opened by ‘Billy and Barker’ aka Billy Chapman (6th yr) and Darragh Barker (6th yr). They were magnificent in their quick wit and preparedness and were instrumental in creating the climactic atmosphere for the night. Each band was ready to be judged by the packed house but more importantly by the judges of the night. These were Philip McGee (who also provided the main sponsorship of a day in his recording studio – Chilli Records), Rob Davis of upcoming band Orphan Code, and Daniel van Rensburg of Brian McFaddens band Franklin. In order of appearance, the bands were – Offset, Ar La, Blue Syndrome, The Wake, DV/DA, and Nightlife. Our own heroes 21 Demands made a special guest appearance as winners of the last two Battle of the Bands.  We are very proud of you guys.

The audience atmosphere was electric; some there to be entertained equally by all, others came to support specific bands.  And support them they did in style but every band got the crowd going and on their feet, clapping to the drum beat and providing an almighty chorus in some songs. Highlights of the night for me were powerful vocals by Ciaran Warren, Colm O’Loughlin and Rory Bonass, exceptional instrumental talent by The Wake and Nightlife, and DV/DA’s original song ”Get Done“. 

The judges commented, in discussion with me later, that they were amazed at how professional the whole event was and how unified everyone was in their support of each other and the event. They emphasised how impressed they were with the level of talent on stage and how most of the bands were brimming with eagerness and  have a bright musical future ahead.  As always, there can only be one winner and shocking to some (including the winning band!) but purely predictable to others, DV/DA scooped the big prize of €300 plus 10 hours recording time in Chilli Records. Blue Syndrome claimed 2nd prize taking  €350 and The Wake came in at third to collect €200.

For my own part in organising the event, I am proud of what was achieved again this year, relieved that it went off well, and looking forward to hearing what next year has in store. There is so much musical talent in our school and next year I will hopefully see some of it centre stage at BOB08. Following  the heightened emotions of the event, I am now though a touch saddened to see gentlemen such as Bren Linnane, Simon North, Mark Prendergast, Stephen Garrigan, Billy Chapman, Darragh Barker, Rob Delaney, Damien Byrne, Mike and Kevin Lacey, and Jake Lowndes leave us as they make their way through Leaving Cert and beyond. Three Battles of the Bands would not have taken place without your help, eagerness, encouragement, and basic strength of character to see things through. Thanks lads and good luck. Thanks also to all other students, parents and staff for your help and support in making BOB07 a success. 

                                                                                               




Mary O’ Keeffe 

Feast of Edmund Rice.

Mass was celebrated for all of the first years and second years on Thursday 3rd May.  The boys participated in bringing up symbols of Edmund’s life and in the readings, prayers, gifts and music.

Fr. Dermot. 

Legion of Mary

On Thursday 22nd March 2007,  Michael Scahill, Kathleen Galvin & Sonya Pentony of Our Lady of the Wayside Legion of Mary Praesidium gave a talk to the 2nd & 6th years on the work of the Legion.

Recently Deceased.

Please remember in your prayers:

Cathal Boyle, father of Mr. Boyle who died on 21st March.

Páraic Ó Mathúna, a former pupil who died on 16th March. 

Frances Dermody, sister of Mrs McNally  who died on 2th April.

Mary Carberry, mother of Mr. Carberry who died on 4thMay.

Faoi bhrat Dé go raibh a n-anamnacha agus go dtuga Dia sólás dóibh siúd atá fágtha ina ndiaidh.

Love To Pray –

feel often during

the day the need

for prayer 

and take trouble to pray.

Prayer enlarges the

heart until it is

capable of 

containing God’s

gift of Himself.

Ask and seek, and 

your heart will

grow big enough

to receive Him an

keep Him as your own.

A prayer sent from Calcutta  to thank us for our gift of love for our poorest of the poor.

